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Integral to the CPIC/PM Community forum activities are the first two goals of the  CIO Council as directed by the E-Government Act of 2002, namely to (help) “develop recommendations on government information … management policies.” and secondly to “share experiences, ideas, best practices and innovative approaches .. to information .. management.”
At the most basic level the CPIC/PM Community forum has increased awareness about the CIO Council’s strategic goals to a wider number of people who are in the target audience; people who are in position to directly support the CIO Council’s goals. 

In meetings this past April and May the CPIC/PM Community forum focused specifically on reviewing OMB IT draft policy and identifying areas that needed additional clarification and providing specific consensus suggestions for improvement.  
In furtherance of the 2nd Strategic goal to deliver information rapidly and reliably, the CPIC/PM forum was able to gather and deliver a consensus community response to OMB in just three days as to whether and what kind of A-11 training federal staff would find valuable.
This organization was restarted in April precisely because there was a void in the ability of federal staff involved in IT Capital Planning and portfolio management to share and articulate concerns and recommendation about IT policies developed by Congress and OMB.  The groups that existed were based around specific software programs and were not focused on sharing ways to improve the overall process or improve their agencies competencies.
Supporting the 2nd as well 3rd strategic goal to identify interoperable solutions across the federal government, a wiki, created and managed by the CPIC/PM Community forum, now hosts key documents referred to in the capital planning requirements but not otherwise easily accessible.   

The wiki site enormously facilitates the ability of federal staff to share files documenting the best of their CPIC and Portfolio Management processes, so we all don’t need to reinvent the wheel and which supports the professional development strategic goal.
The CPIC/PM Community forum feeds directly into the CIO Council’s strategic goal to improve IT Workforce goals by creating an ideal forum for identifying, assessing and reporting on agency Capital Planning and Portfolio Management workforce requirement as well as related weaknesses in program and project planning and implementation that we are in an ideal position to observe.  
The CPIC/PM Community’s existence allows the federal staff to quickly identify topics that people want to learn more about and find speakers to address the subjects.  In June the group heard a presentation on EVM and Operational Analysis.  Later this month the presentation will be on the implementation of GAO’s IT Investment Management best practices by its best known practitioner.  Such presentations directly support CIO Council Goals 1, 2, and 3 as it bolsters the skills of IT professionals, and allows rapid  sharing of information about solutions that promote more efficient and effective use of IT.   
The diagram below shows how bolstering CPIC and Portfolio Management skills and processes help improve IT value in federal agencies.
